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WILLAURA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dear Families and Friends of Willaura Primary School, 

Our teachers have been very busy writing reports to 
send home to all of you on the learning achievements 
of your children. They will be ready to send home to 
you on next Wednesday 27th June. 
 

Throughout Term 2, all of our students have been   
allocated time in our weekly timetable in a session 
called òEducational Research Projectsó or òERPsó for 
short (just in case youõve heard about ERPs from your 
child!). ERPs involve project work that is jointly chosen 
by the teacher and students. Projects can be based 
around Science, History, Humanities, The Arts and 
more.  
 

Students in Grade Prep/1 completed a project on 
òPeople in Our Communityó. The focus of this project 
has been to interview members of our community and 
learn about their interests and find out why they like 
living in Willaura.  
 

Grade 2/3 students have completed a history project 
that focused on how architecture defines the history in 
our town. They have designed and created a      
beautiful quilt with the help of community mentors. 
 

The Grade 4/5/6 students have also completed a 
history project that gave them the opportunity to dig 
deeply into a question that really interested them. 
They all wrote a proposal that explained to their 
teacher what they planned to do and then they have 
had to follow their plan through.  
 

We have organised an exhibition to share our ERP 
projects with you on Wednesday 27th June at 
12.30pm-1.30pm. You are invited to pop in and    
celebrate with us! 

 

We have now confirmed our very first Willaura PS 
Playgroup session date! The first session will be on 
Friday 3rd August at 9.30am until 11.30am. They will 
then run on the first and third Friday of every month. 
If you have (or know someone who has), children 
aged 0-5 and might like to come along for a cuppa, 
a chance to chat to other parents and for your      
children to develop their social skills, please come 
along! 
 

This is the last newsletter for Term 2, which is very 
hard to believe! This term has been full of excellent 
learning opportunities. Our staff are starting to     
become recognised for the high level of work we are 
doing with our students in our region, for example; 
the Stawell 502 PS mathematics teaching team are 
visiting our school next week to learn about our Maths 
Fluid Groups and Maths Pathway programs, I was 
invited to speak at the recent South Western Region 
Principal Conference in Melbourne to be a      
spokesperson for all rural schools in our region and 
Maddi and I have been invited to present at the 
2018 Maths Pathway National Conference in    
Lancefield next week. It is great to know our hard 
work can help other schools. We love to share our 
knowledge. We also believe we are being good role 
models for our students, as they can see what can 
happen if they apply themselves. Our students have 
had a wonderful term of learning and their holidays 
are well-deserved! 
 

Tammie Meehan 

Principal 

 

Road Safety around school 
Just a safety reminder to parents when    
dropping students off at school and collecting 
them in the afternoon.  
 

Can parents please remember not to perform 
U Turns out the front of school.  
 

It is very busy at the start and 
end of the school day, and there 
are safety issues with students 
crossing the road while people 
are performing U Turns.  
 

Thank you for your assistance. 
 

 

 
 
 

Friday June 29 
Last day of Term 2 

Students Dismissed at 2.15pm 
 

Monday July 16 
Term 3 commences 

 

Tuesday July 31 
School Photo Day 



 

   Our School Values 
 

 Stay Safe      Try your best       Act responsibly   Respect others 

Hello Friends and Families,  

Weõre edging closer to the conclusion of the first half of the year (where has 
that gone?!), but there is still lots happening in our classrooms.  
Our focus in Literacy is understanding what we read, as well as the structure 
of a Narrative. We are beginning some training in ôStory Grammarõ, where 
students learn how to create a narrative and recite it verbally, remembering 
all 7 steps. Check with your child at home to see how many steps they can 

recite J  
During our last week of school we will be hosting our ERP Exhibition, holding 
a ôPizzaõ celebration day (as a reward for all their hard work), welcoming 
visitors from Stawell 502 who will be watching our Fluid Group sessions, and 

of course sending home reports!  
By the time you will have read this, we will have   
welcomed the Kinder children into our class for the 
second time. It is our hope for them to come on a more 
regular basis for the remainder of the year, which is 
pretty exciting!  

Have a fabulous break and stay safe and warm.  

 

Jess & Tammie  

  

Dear Family and Friends of Willaura Primary School, 
I would like to say a big thank you to all who came to support and participate in our Family Centred Classroom 
Practice session and learn about our òFluid Groupsó last Friday.  We value your support and we are fortunate 
to have truly engaged and cooperative parents. I hope you found the session informative and enjoyable.   
 

One of my favourite moments was Jackõs 
response to understanding that the 4 
bags of lollies was 20.   When I asked 
him how he knew, he said, òWell I 
learned that 5 plus 5 is 10 and I know 
that 2 groups of 10 is 20!ó  Miss Albert 
had just taught those concepts in his   
Fluid Group that week!  So impressive! 
Feel free to join us any Tuesday, 
Wednesday or  Thursday f rom       

11:30-12:00!  
 

 

           Miss Rae  

 

 

 

 

 



{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎ 
!ƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ŀǎ 
ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀōƭŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǳƴŜȄǇƭŀƛƴŜŘΦ 
 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǝŦȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōŜŦƻǊŜ фŀƳΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅΣ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ рорп мплм όǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀƴǎǿŜǊƛƴƎ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜ ƛŦ ƴƻ-ƻƴŜ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ 
ȅƻǳǊ Ŏŀƭƭύ ƻǊ  {a{   лпоо срп тптΦ 
 

{ǘŀũ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ 
 

¢ŀƳƳƛŜ aŜŜƘŀƴΥ ƳŜŜƘŀƴΦǘŀƳƳƛŜΦŜϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 
 

WŜǎǎ !ƭōŜǊǘΥ ŀƭōŜǊǘΦƧŜǎǎƛŎŀΦǊϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 
 

wŀŜ tŜǊǊȅΥ ǇŜǊǊȅΦǊŀŜΦŀϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 
 

aŀŘŘƛ ¢ŀǇǎŎƻǧΥ ǘŀǇǎŎƻǧΦƳŀŘŜƭŜƛƴŜΦŎϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ 

Learning Space 3 
 

Can you believe it is Week 10!? This term has flown.  
 

The students are busy preparing and finalising their ERPs for our expo next week. They are excited to share 
their learning about their chosen topic which has been chosen under the banner of history. We have all learnt 
a lot! 
 

We have also started our oral presentations which intends to inform and teach others about a chosen topic, a 
person, a country or an animal. The students are engaged and interested in the topics everyone has chosen. 
We focussed on researching and finding appropriate information and 
questioning whether or not certain information made sense. The students 
have done a fantastic job! 
 

Enjoy the holidays with your children and have a relaxing time!  

Thanks,  

4/5/6 Learning Team 

tapscott.madeleine.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 

²ƛƭƭŀǳǊŀ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 
/h!/ILbD /[LbL/ 
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{ǳƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ WǳƴŜΣ нлму 
фΦллŀƳ ǘƻ aƛŘŘŀȅ 

tǊƛǾŀǘŜ ϧ {Ƴŀƭƭ  DǊƻǳǇ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 
ŦƻǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ wŜƎŀǊŘƭŜǎǎ ƻŦ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƎƻƭŦΣ     
ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎƻƭŦΣ ŀ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƎƻƭŦŜǊΣ ƳŜƳōŜǊκƴƻƴ-ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ       
ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳΦ ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ŜǾŜƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ Ŏƭǳōǎ ƛŦ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ 
 

²Ŝ ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǘƻ aŜƴΣ ²ƻƳŜƴΣ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 
 

пр Ƴƛƴ DǊƻǳǇ [ŜǎǎƻƴǎΥ ϷнлΦлл !ŘǳƭǘΣ ϷрΦлл /ƘƛƭŘ 
 

ол Ƴƛƴ tǊƛǾŀǘŜ [ŜǎǎƻƴǎΥ ϷплΦлл όǝƳŜ ǇŜǊƳƛǩƴƎύ 
 

[Ŝǎǎƻƴ ǝƳŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ [ŀŘƛŜǎ 
ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ фΦллŀƳΣ aŜƴ ƳƛŘ-ƭŀǘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜƳ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ aŜƴ�[ǎ ƎƻƭŘ ŎƻƳǇ ƘƛǩƴƎ ƻũ ŀǘ 
мнΦолΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ 
 

! ƭƛƎƘǘ ..v ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 
 

.ƻƻƪƛƴƎǎ ŜǎǎŜƴǝŀƭ Ǿƛŀ [ƛǎŀ IŜŀǊŘ лпнф ппт рлнΣ ōȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нмǎǘ WǳƴŜΦ 
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